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Shaft Drive Lines 

1st-2nd January 2011.  New Year Rally.  Micalong Creek Reserve, 

NSW.  Camping fees, basic facilities & likely fire ban.  Turn left 

after Wee Jasper (no fuel, Pub or food mid June 2010). Unsealed 

roads. 

7th-9th January 2011.  Annual MRA Capital Rally ACT.  On the 

Canberra side of the Goodradigbee River.  Take the Uriarra road to 

Tumut and turn right at the bottom of the hill.  Unsealed roads.  

Monday 24 January 2011.  No Club Meeting in January! 

Going for a ride and want company?  Send an email before hand 

to the Ride Coordinator who can send a broadcast email to 

members. 

Look Out For 

http://www.bmw-clubs-international.com/
http://maps.google.com.au/maps?f=q&source=s_q&hl=en&geocode=&q=Micalong+Creek+Reserve,+New+South+Wales&sll=-35.401924,148.983192&sspn=0.10774,0.222645&ie=UTF8&hq=Micalong+Creek+Reserve&hnear=Micalong+Creek+Reserve,+New+South+Wales&ll=-35.188084,148.689823&
mailto:rides@bmwmccact.org.au
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Cover Photo: 
Six R80GSPDs and three R100GSPDs 
made it to the Kosciuszko Rally.  
Dave R. 

ABOUT THE CLUB 

Meetings:  7.45 pm, fourth Monday of each month at the Canberra Services 
Club, Manuka Circle, Manuka (next to Manuka Oval) or by Google Map. 

Membership:  A membership form may be in this magazine or available for 
download from our website http://bmwmccact.org.au/. 

Web Site:  http://www.bmwmccact.org.au.  Check the web site for 
updates to rides and social events and keep in touch by joining our Yahoo 
groups: 

 ACTGravelsurfing-subscribe@yahoogroups.com 
http://autos.groups.yahoo.com/group/ACTGravelsurfing/ 

 actbmwmcc-subscribe@yahoogroups.com 
http://autos.groups.yahoo.com/group/actbmwmcc/ 

Activities: The Club endeavours to have at least one organized run and 
social event per month and listed on the What’s On page.  The Club 
welcomes suggestions that should be emailed to the Ride Coordinator or 
Social Secretary. 

Whilst we make every effort to ensure the What’s On page is accurate, 
changes to meeting times and places can occur between publication dates.  
The Club uses email to inform Members of late changes to rides and 
activities or general information including ad-hoc events.  If your email 
address has changed or your mailbox is full, we cannot contact you, so 
advise the Ride Coordinator of changes to your contact details.  Our 
website contains the most up-to-date information. 

Charity Support:  This Club proudly supports Marymead Child and Family 
Centre.  

PRIVACY OF CLUB MEMBER INFORMATION 

The Club is aware that privacy of personal information is an issue of 
growing concern and for that reason has a Privacy and Spam policy 
available on the website or email request. 

SHAFT DRIVE LINES 

Whilst the editor has absolute discretion, we welcome contributions to the 
Club’s magazine ‘Shaft Drive Lines’.  Please email copy to the 
editor@bmwmccact.org.au or by @mail to 

  The Editor, Shaft Drive Lines 
  BMWMCCACT 
  PO Box 4042 
  WESTON CREEK ACT 2611 

For emails, do not embed pictures & compress their size to <200kB each. 

DISCLAIMER 

Participants in Club activities do so at their own risk as is obeying the 
law.  The BMWMCCACT, its Committee and members are not responsible 
for personal injury or loss arising through any Club activity.  Remember 
your riding style impacts on the enjoyment of other road users. 

The opinions, articles and pictures published in this magazine are those 
of the individual writer and not the Editor, BMW Motor Cycle Club ACT 
Inc or BMW Motorrad.  Technical articles and other such information 
where provided is for use at the discretion of the individual and are not 
intended to detract from genuine BMW spares, service and warranty. 

   
  http://www.clubs.bmw.com.au  

  http://www.bmw-clubs-international.com  
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FROM THE PRESIDENT 

Hi, 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mark 

WELCOME TO OUR NEW MEMBERS 

Dion Isaacson  BMW R1200GS 

Chris Roberts  Ducati ST S 

See you on a ride... 
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WHAT’S ON 

Here is a list of Club arranged activities.  This does not stop you from arranging a ride, and if you want 
company, let the Ride Coordinator know and they will pass your planned trip on to the Club members.  Do 
not forget an article and pictures of your ride for the magazine!  Send them to the Editor. 

2011 Date Details Contact 

N
o
v
e
m

b
e
r 

Saturday 20 First Aid Course for pre-booked Members  Contact the President 

Saturday 20 19th Bombala Bike Show, Bombala NSW Celebration of 
Motorcycles Association 
Inc. 

Monday 22 General Meeting—7.45 pm at Canberra Services Club, Manuka Circle, Manuka. 
Pre-meet for dinner from 1830 (please call the club if you plan to eat). 

Saturday 27 
Sunday 28 

President Mark will be leading an overnight ride to 
Gulgong via the dirt.  Leaving the Greengrocer on 
Clifford Café in Goulbourn @ 1000 

Contact the President 

D
e
c
e
m

b
e
r 

Friday 3 2010 Presentation Night & Christmas Dinner, Lassiters 
@ Gold Creek. 

RSVP to Sue by email to 
Social Secretary or by 
phone to 62882731 by 
19 November 2010. 

Saturday 25 Merry Christmas.  Ho Ho Ho! Have you have been 
naughty or nice?  

Monday 27 No Club Meeting in December Contact the President 

J
a
n
u
a
ry

 

No organised Club rides, but if you are planning one and want company email the Ride 
Coordinator who will send out an email to members 

1st-2nd 
January 

New Year Rally.  Micalong Creek Reserve, NSW.  
Camping fees, basic facilities & likely fire ban.  Turn 
left after Wee Jasper (no fuel, Pub & food). 

Contact 
rob@gaslightbooks.com
.au  

7th-9th 
January 

Annual MRA Capital Rally ACT.  On the Canberra side 
of the Goodradigbee River.  Take the road to Tumut 
and turn right at the bottom of the hill.  Unsealed 
roads. 

Phil 0418 639 483 or 
Catbert 0400 438 251 
or email 
catbert@hotkey.net.au 

Monday 24 No Club Meeting in January! Contact the President 

 

 
 
 
 

Peter van Maale taking the line on his F650CS 
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mailto:rob@gaslightbooks.com.au
mailto:rob@gaslightbooks.com.au
mailto:catbert@hotkey.net.au
mailto:president@bmwmccact.org.au


Page 5 — ‘Shaft Drive Lines’ December 2010 

THE EDITORS FILL 

Wanted:  Pictures of Members, their bikes and their trips during 2011 for the Magazine and Christmas Party.  
Send them and articles to the Editor@bmwmccact.org.au with or without captions or photographer credits. 

Hi Riders, 

Well the 2010 Kosciuszko Rally has been and gone.  Informal counting had 82 
riders attend on what was a miserable Saturday afternoon.  However, the 
company was good and plenty of people got around to the various campsites 
socialising.  Some club members even made a day ride of it.  A highlight (for 
some/me) was the six R80 GS in attendance and two R00GSPD’s as well.  Alas, 
Jane and I were on the ST, something to do we with the run down from Dead 
Horse Gap to Jindabyne or was it up?  The ride home on Sunday was a cracker 
with fine, although cold weather, with roads in top nick.  Next year is the 

Clubs 30th Rally so pencil that one in now.  This magazine will be published before the Club’s Christmas 
Dinner & Awards Night, so send your pictures in for February. 

Whilst the committee and club take a formal break over Christmas and January, there are still plenty of 
rides on or to be had.  Remember if you want company or would like to lead a ride send Martin as Ride 
Coordinator an email who will send out an email.  The AGM is in the New Year, so perhaps you would like 
to stand for election to the Committee.  Have a think about it? 

Wishing you and your families all the best for a merry and safe Christmas, keep riding and catch you all in 
the New Year.  That’s my fill, have a good ride, 

Garry Smee 
editor@bmwmccact.org.au 

Good Wool Store Pty Ltd 

49 Queen St. BERRY 2535 

Ph 02 4464 2081 

Fax 02 4464 3344 

??? Smooth out your ride ??? 

We’ve got you covered. 

Australia’s premium 

 sheepskin motorcycle seat 

cover service. 

LUXURY COMFORT & PROTECTION. 

 

www.goodwool.com.au  

For information on club 

 discounts and pattern 

 availability 

mailto:Editor@bmwmccact.org.au
mailto:rides@bmwmccact.org.au
mailto:rides@bmwmccact.org.au
mailto:editor@bmwmccact.org.au
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BMWMCCACT KOSIUSZKO RALLY 2010 
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THE TRUE COST OF TYRES 

 

BMWMCCACT KOSCIUSZKO RALLY 2010, PRIZES & AWARDS 

Awards 

Largest Club attendance, BMWTCNSW (7), 
followed by Eastern Suburbs MCC (6) 

Longest Distance Male, Jason form the Central 
Coast (1350km indirect) Suzuki Bandit 

Longest Distance Female, Cheryl (450km) Suzuki 
V Strom 650 

Longest Distance Pillion, Glenda (Central coast) 
Honda ST1100 

Longest Distance Combination, Doug XS1100 & 
chair 

Youngest Entrant, Johno ~8 pillion BMW R1100RS 

Youngest Rider, Gerald (33) Yamaha XV Virago 
250 

Oldest Combined Bike & Rider, Chris McCardle 
(90) R100RT 

Raffle Prizes

1. BMW Rain suit, Fred DR650 
2. BMW Duffel Bag, Andrew R100GSPD 
3. BMW GS Cap, Rob R1100RT 
4. Mick Owen’s $75 voucher, Cheryl (?) 
5. Mick Owen’s $75 voucher & GS T-shirt, Dave 

R80GS 

6. BMW Gloves, Lloyd Suzuki 1800 
7. BMW S Cap, Stuart R100GSPD Classic 
8. BMW 30th GS T-shirt, Greg BMW 1200GS 
9. BMW T-shirt, Peter ZZR1100 
10. BMW Key Fob, Rob R1150R 

Thanks to our sponsor’s Mick Owen’s MC (http://www.eastcoastbms.com.au/)  
Rolfes & BMW Motorrad Australia http://www.motorcycles.bmw.com.au/) 

Driver Briefing (Canberra Times 23 Oct 10) 

Whilst this article is on cars, it is of interest 
and equally applicable to motorcycles. 

Editor 

http://www.eastcoastbms.com.au/
http://www.motorcycles.bmw.com.au/
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RIDER TRAINING DAY 

After rising on Sunday morning to more rain after a whole night of the stuff, I did not think that rider 
training would be held, but fortunately, it started to clear, so after dressing for the worst, I set off for 
the Sutton Road Driver Training Centre.  You can imagine my surprise when I found the car park full of 
bikes, both learners and our own group.  All 
up, 19 of us attended the road skills course 
conducted by Stay Upright. 

The course started with a classroom session 
covering road craft, risks and rider attitude 
and the differences between riding on the 
road and the racetrack.  We then progressed 
to standing on the closed track with our four 
instructors, each detailing aspects of road 
craft including on-bike posture, your position 
on the road, scanning the road ahead, gear 
selection appropriate to corner speed and 
brake application.  Throughout the day Dave, 
Steve, Richard and? demonstrated cornering 
and braking techniques observed us trying out 
their suggestions and answered our numerous questions.  We were run through cornering (wide in, tight 
out), always looking ahead up the road, what to do if you find you are going too fast into a corner, 
effective braking (use all four finger tips and a gently squeeze), emergency braking and even how to 
mount your bike. 

I found that my own riding style was 
biased toward cornering and braking on 
the assumption that my bike handles so 
well that I will get out of all unexpected 
situations - obviously a risky 
assumption.  Fortunately, we were 
shown techniques that greatly reduce 
risks and what we should do if we need 
to make an emergency stop.  We also got 
to try out these techniques under the 
supervision of our trainers.  I guess that I 
rode around the Sutton Track over 25 
times; several of us had to buy more fuel 

during the lunch break - what a buzz. 

Our instructors also took into account the large numbers of GS 
owners in the group and setup a course in the gravel pit with an 
emergency stopping point.  Not only did the dual-purpose men 
give it a shot but several "roadies" had a go as well.  I am not 
sure who enjoyed this part most, Upsidedown Greg or Kiwi 
Martin; they both had grins that escaped their helmets. 

I had a great day, many thanks to the club for organising and 
subsidising the course and especially the team from Stay 
Upright who conducted a well-informed, non-confronting and 
informative training day. 

Cheers Martin Robinson 
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ADVENTURE BIKE COURSE 
BATEMAN’S BAY, FEBRUARY/MARCH 2011 

Following on from the successful Stay Upright road-rider training courses at Sutton Driving Training and 
Wakefield Park the Club proposes to arrange a similar themed course for the GS owner’s and those who 
insist on taking their road bikes to dirt road rallies, like the Editor who has a GS (but it’s worth more than 
the 1200ST).  Lyndon Heffernan and staff of academy@offroadriding.com.au will run the course. 

This course and dates are unconfirmed pending sufficient expressions of interest and confirmed 
bookings (minimum of 6).  The Committee intends the Club subsidise members attendance ($ to be 
agreed). 

At the Course, you will learn:  all the skills required to corner, brake, hills, logs, jumping, creeks and 
sand to enjoy riding your Adventure Bike Off road.  (Editor: log jumping optional and content to be fine-
tuned). 

Location:  Quart Pot RV Park, Quart Pot Road Buckenbowra 150km from Canberra via the Kings Hwy and 
Old Bolaro Rd.  Starting at 8.00am with signing of indemnity forms, briefing and course outline, we finish 
around 4:00/ 4:30 pm.  Disclaimer: Please note Motorcycling is dangerous and all participants will be 
required to sign and indemnity to cover our insurance, sponsors, the Academy of Off Road Riding and the 
landholder. 

Logistic Stuff:  The course fee covers tuition only.  You must bring own bike, riding gear, and organise 
your own accommodation, fuel, spares, food and drinks. 

From Lyndon…happy to put on a special 2-day camp for your group.  We can do it adventure style with 
you guys bringing everything and we just provide training, venue and morning tea, or we can cater for 
lunch both days and dinner on Saturday night.  By that time, I will also have an accommodation block set 
up (for the softies) which will be $40 per head per night including continental brekkie, but we might 
make that an optional extra, the real men can swag or camp. 

Cost for course, venue and morning tea only is $295pp; cost for 2 x lunch and sat BBQ dinner would be 
$365.00 pp.  So let me know what you think would be the best option and we will go from there.  
February / March are all yours at this stage so let us lock in a date soon. 

Garry Smee has offered to coordinate expressions of interest and your preferred weekend of:   
(1) Sat 12/Sun13 February 2011, (2) Sat 19 /Sun 20 February 2011 or (3) Sat 5 /Sun 6 March 2011. 

Email your details in the following format to Garry Smee at editor@bmwmccact.org.au: 

1. Name 
2. Contact details, phone number and email 
3. Preferred weekend date, and second option.  The course is two (2) days. 
4. Accommodation option of - 

4.1. Camp & self-cater.  $295pp 
4.2. Camp and Academy cater.  $365 
4.3. Accommodation (Sat night) & self cater.  $335 
4.4. Accommodation (Sat night) & Academy cater.  $405 

The club subsidy will only apply to the rider training cost! 

The ideal 2010 Christmas Present or Gift for that special someone! 

 

mailto:academy@offroadriding.com.au
http://maps.google.com.au/maps?f=q&source=s_q&hl=en&geocode=&q=Quart+Pot+Road+Buckenbowra&sll=-25.335448,135.745076&sspn=58.968226,113.994141&ie=UTF8&hq=&hnear=Quart+Pot+Rd,+Buckenbowra+New+South+Wales+2536&t=h&z=14
mailto:editor@bmwmccact.org.au
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CLUB GOING ON’S - MEETINGS & MINUTES 

COMMITTEE MEETING, 13 OCT 10 

Tuesday 13th October 2010 Fraser ACT 

Meeting opened 7.30pm 

Present 

Mark Edwards, Sue Ball-Guymer, Martin Little, 
Garry Smee, Ian Hahn, Alan Walsh, Steve Hay, 
Martin Robinson. 

Apologies 

Hugh Davies 

Minutes of Previous meeting:  Approved Mark 
Edwards, seconded Sue Ball-Guymer. 

Reports 

President 

Mark reported that the initial first aid course will 
be held on 17 October at Tuggeranong. It will be 
followed by the second course on 20 November. 
Members will be asked to pay their contribution 
of $25 each on the day. 

The Autofest winner list is now available. 

An address has been provided to allow the 
Autofest organisers to send out the People’s 
Choice prize. 

Donated goods from Rolfe BMW and other 
vendors were divided as prizes between the rally 
and Christmas events. 

The Rally: Steve Hay will be leaving for the rally 
site on Saturday morning. He will take the club 
banner, tarpaulin and other large materials and 
will collect signs from Lou. Martin Robertson will 
travel to the venue on Friday morning and 
coordinate the wood delivery.  

Mick Owen will be present at the next general 
meeting with a sales event. A flyer is available 
and Alan was directed to add it to the website 
and e-mail a link to Sue for e-mail distribution to 
members. 

Mark will e-mail/call National Parks regarding 
the Club’s rally plans. 

Martin/Mark will cal Lou regarding outstanding 
rally arrangements. 

Vice President/ Clubs Australia Delegate  

Discussion about club participation in the 
German Autofest on 19 September was generally 
positive. Over 40 motorcycles were on display. 
There was negative comment on the distribution 
of voting forms, both for the event competition 
and club concurs. It was agreed that Ian will 

forward copies of older form to Mark who will 
direct that new forms are produced prior to the 
next Autofest event. It was also agreed that prior 
the next event, lines will be marked to enable 
better organization of motorcycles into judging 
groups. 

Secretary 

In the Secretary’s absence, the following 
accounts were presented: A term deposit of 
$2685 (CPS, about to mature, will roll over); CPS 
statements; and an invoice for $352 for the 
printing of the Club banner. 

Treasurer 

Not available. 

Editor 

Next magazine is in hand. 

Gary will investigate a local two-day ADV course 
and report back to the next Committee meeting. 

Web Master 

Alan reported that updated information about 
club merchandise has been added to the website.  

Public Officer 

Nothing to report. 

Ride Coordinator 

The program of rides was discussed and full 
details will be published on the club’s web site 
and reminder e-mails will be sent out.  

Mark proposed an overnight ride to Gulgong on 
27/28 November, probably leaving from 
Greengrocer on Clifford. Details to be provided. 

The MRA Toy Run will take place in December. 

Martin will look at other possibilities, including 
Mallacoota early in the New Year. 

Social Secretary 

Only one more breakfast remains for 2010 - at 
the Old Hume Café, Gunning on 7 November.  
Meet up will be Watson at 0830. There was 
discussion of alternative return rides through 
Crookwell and Lake Bathurst. 

Nominations for the Christmas Party are slow. It 
was agreed to e-mail reminders over the next 
few weeks. 

Membership  

Ian reported no new memberships. 

Alan tabled a draft membership application 
form. Discussion about minor amendments and 
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whether it could be used for membership 
renewals. Revisions will be made. 

There was discussion about the need to allow 
easy on-line payment for club services such as 
membership renewal and other ad-hoc payments. 
It was agreed that Alan, Ian and others would 
investigate the feasibility of introducing an 
appropriate system.  

Other Business 

Notice will be made of alternative group ride 
opportunities for the trip to the rally. 

Meeting Closed 8.45m 

Next Meeting 

To be advised 

 GENERAL MEETING, 25 OCT 10 

25 October 2010 

Attendees:  Recorded in attendance book 

Apologies:  Recorded in attendance book 

Guests and New Members: None to record 

Minutes of previous meeting are accepted. Moved 
by John Kemp and seconded Jeannette Hahn 

Presidents Report: 

Welcome to everyone from Mark.  

Mark reported on the 1st Aid course run for club 
members, 12 members attended, with the 
content being very useful and he encouraged 
others to take up the opportunity as there are 
still places available on the next course 
scheduled for 20 November.  

Kosciusko Rally was a wet one but despite 
inclement weather approximately 80 bikes 
attended. Thanks Lou Baljak/Gary and Jane 
Smee and also Steve Hay for their good work in 
facilitating the running of the rally. 

 Ross Heyward suggested that with next 
year being the 30th running of the Rally 
that consideration be given to recognising 
this with a focus on airheads. For 
discussion. 

 Jimbo noted that there was good 
attendance from other clubs. 

Vice Presidents Report 

Reminder that the Stay Upright Rider Training 
occurs Sunday 31 October. Attendees reminded 
to contact Dave Gibson at Stay Upright with 
necessary details plus don’t forget to bring your 
lunch. 

Record of mail received 

1. Magazines from 
a. Victoria Bike Club 
b. NSW Touring Club 
c. Victoria Car Club 
d. BMW Owners Register NZ (4no) 
e. Vintage Bike Club 

Secretary:  Apology, see above for record of 
incoming mail 

Treasurer:  Apology 

Ride Coordinator: 

Rally feedback, plenty of water everywhere! 

Upcoming rides; 

1. Sunday 07 Nov. After alternate breakfast 
at Gunning, head over to Wyangla Dam 
via Reids Flat to check the water level.   

2. Gulgong Ride 27 Nov.  Hopefully this will 
be drier than the last Gulgong ride with 
no wet clay. 

Editor:  Magazine is up on website.  

Looking for more articles and also Garry wants 
photos for Clubs Christmas Party for the visual 
display. 

Social Secretary: 

November Alternate breakfast scheduled for 07 
Nov at Old Hume Cafe Gunning. For details check 
the website for what’s on 

Club Christmas Party scheduled for 03 December. 
Numbers required, so expect a few emails 
reminding members. All money to Sue please. 

Web Master & Public Officer: 

Alan and Steve reported all well in their world.  

Membership:   

Report from Ian, currently 243 members. No 
change from last month. 

General Business: 

Lou Baljak reminded members that Bike-Fest on 
this Saturday 30 October at Sutton Road.  

Martin Gilbert commented on the price of 
airheads, in particular Paris Dakar models seem 
to have escalated rapidly.  

Mick Owen invited members to view his display 
of products on sale and also reminded members 
that he would have a Touratech bike on display 
at Bike-Fest on Saturday 

Meeting closed at 0830pm 
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CLASSIFIEDS 

BMWMCCACT members can place an advert in 
this newsletter and on the website (including a 
photo) free of charge.  Please include your 
membership number when placing ad. 

Ads from non-members may be restricted due to 
space limitations. 

The Editor and Webmaster have the right to 
refuse or reject any ad without reason. 

 

For Sale – 1st Month 

Assorted motorcycle clothing in good order.  
Sizes to suit the slight of frame.  All reasonable 
offers considered as even the cupboard is getting 
to small now.  Contact Garry (02) 62915901 AH or 
editor@bmwmccact.org.au for details 

 

Wanted – 1st Month 

BMW R1100R 1999 - 75TH anniversary model.  
All special books available, black with white 
pin stripping, panniers, screen, ABS, heated 

bars, alloy and wire wheels, crash bars, 
excellent condition- 20,600 kms.  $11000 
Contact Colin 6238 1060. 

BMW R100 Multivario Tank bag, expandable 
and includes rain cover. $120 Contact Garry 
editor@bmwmccact.org.au or (02) 6291 5901 
AH.  Dosen’t fit R100GSPD. 
 

For Sale – 2nd Month 

None this month 

 

Wanted – 2nd Month 

None this month 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Farkle of the month.  Ciscos Cruz Tools RTB1 for BMWs 
($216.95).  See www.ciscos.com.au or eBay. 

 

 

 

mailto:editor@bmwmccact.org.au
mailto:editor@bmwmccact.org.au
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Motorcycle_accessories
http://www.ciscos.com.au/
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Courtesy of Sue B-G.  Other enlightening pages to follow from this classic c1970 BMW Riders Handbook... 
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RIDER TRAINING DAY, PICTURES 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ALTERNATE BREAKFAST @ GUNNING, 7 NOVEMBER 

 

Photos Sue & Russell B-G 
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Application for Membership of the BMW MCC ACT  

P.O. Box 4042 Weston Creek  2611 
 Please don’t send any cash by mail. 
 We do not have credit card facilities. 
 Membership expires on the last day of February each year. 
 Applications are subject to committee approval and can take 
 several weeks to process. 

 

Single Membership 
$ 40.00 plus $ 5.00 Joining fee.  = $45.00                
(Fee from after the general meeting in October each 
year is $20.00 + Joining Fee)                  

Partner/Joint/ Family Membership  
$ 40.00 plus $ 7.00 Joining fee = $47.00 
(Fee from after the general meeting in October each 
year is $20.00 + Joining Fee) 

●  Mandatory ●  Total $ 

   

YOUR DETAILS PARTNER’S DETAILS  (JOINT or FAMILY MEMBERSHIP) 

●Last Name __________________________ ●Last Name __________________________ 

●First Name___________________________ ●First Name __________________________ 

●Post Address ________________________ ●Post  Address________________________ 

●Suburb __________________ ●PC ______ ●Suburb __________________ ●PC _______ 

Phone (H) ____________________________ Phone (H) ____________________________ 

Phone (M) ____________________________ Phone (M) ____________________________ 

e-mail _______________________________ e-mail _______________________________ 

By filling in the e-mail address you have indicated you are willing to accept information on club events. 

●The club magazine comes in electronic format (default e-mail) or paper format (post)     X 

Motorcycle 1. Make _____________ Prefix________ Model________ Year ________

 

Motorcycle 2. Make _____________ Prefix________ Model ________ Year ________

 

Motorcycle 3. Make _____________ Prefix________ Model ________ Year ________

 

Motorcycle 4. Make _____________ Prefix________ Model________ Year ________

 

The fees paid as above entitles member/s to receive the Club Magazine, a club badge, sticker and 

membership card (for each member) and to participate in all the Club activities. 

Participants in Club activities are advised that they do so at their own risk.  You are required to 

obey the law at all times and ride with your safety and the safety of others in mind. 

I / We agree to comply with the rules of the BMW MCC ACT according to its Constitution. 

Signature 1                                          Signature 2                                               Date 

 
●

________________________         

●

 ________________________              

●

__________ 

Membership Secretary only                  Membership #                                 Date 

Application considered by the committee on      /      /       and accepted or declined  

Pres V-Pres Sec Tres Ed Ride Soc Mer Pub Web Memb Clubs Lib 

Cash Cheque Money Order 

Mailing listBadge/sSticker/sMembership card/s
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

To:  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

From:  BMW Motorcycle Club ACT     PO Box 4042 Weston Creek ACT 2611 
 

 

 

See Hal for all your motorcycle tyre, 
accessories and service needs at 

  19 Lonsdale Street Braddon ACT 2612 

  (02) 6247 6804 

   (02) 6257 5485 

   gearup@tjstyres.com.au 

See Hal for all your motorcycle tyre, 
accessories and service needs at: 

  19 Lonsdale Street Braddon ACT 2612 

  (02) 6247 6804 

   (02) 6257 5485 

   gearup@tjstyres.com.au 

mailto:gearup@tjstyres.com.au
mailto:gearup@tjstyres.com.au

